DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE

HEADQUARTERS AIR COMBAT COMMAND
LANGLEY AIR FORCE BASE, VIRGINIA

OFFICE OF THE COMMANDER
205 DODD BOULEVARD SUITE 100
LANGLEY AFB VA 23665-2788 \IUN q 2009

The Honorable Saxby Chambliss
416 Senate Russell Office Building
United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510-1007

Dear Senator Chambliss

Thank you for your letter and the opportunity to comment on the critical issue of F-22
fleet size. At Air Combat Command we have held the need for 381 F-22s to deliver a tailored
package of air superiority to our Combatant Commanders and provide a potent, globally arrayed,
asymmetric deterrent against potential adversaries. In my opinion, a fleet of 187 F-22s puts
execution of our current national military strategy at high risk in the near to mid-term.

To my knowledge, there are no studies that demonstrate 187 F-22s are adequate to
support our national military strategy. Air Combat Command analysis, done in concert with
Headquarters Air Force, shows a moderate risk force can be obtained with an F-22 fleet of
approximately 250 aircraft.

While OSD did not solicit direct input from Air Combat Command, we worked closely
with our Headquarters in ensuring our views were available. We realize the tough choices our
national leadership must make in balancing current warfighting needs against the fiscal realities
our Nation faces.

The F-22, a critical enabler of air dominance, plays a vital role and indispensable role in
ensuring joint freedom of action for all forces and underpins our ability to dissuade and deter.
Thank you for your continued support of the US Air Force and Air Combat Command.

Sincercly

e

JOHN D.W. CORLEY
General, USAF
Commander
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